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Date:  April 12, 2013 

 

To:  Board of Directors 

 

From: Roni Luckenbill, CEO 

 

Subject: Girl Member-at-Large Biographical Information  

 
 

 

As stated in the council bylaws, Article VI, Section 1, Item D, members of the Board shall be: 

  

“One or two girl members, 14 years of age or older, appointed by the elected members of the Board, 

each for a one-year term.” 

 

The members of the Board Development Committee recommend that the Board appoint the following two  

Girl Scouts to serve a one year term of 2013-2014: 

 

Kelci Culp, Troop 46678, is a Junior at Mason High School and an Ambassador Girl Scout.  She has 

been a member of Girl Scouts for 11 years and has served as a Program Aide for various Girl Scout 

camps for younger girls.  In addition to Girl Scouts, Kelci was accepted into the Student Ambassador 

Program at her high school, which provides new students a friend in high school for guidance and 

support.  She has joined Student Government to have her voice heard in school issues and has worked 

with Project Linus to provide blankets to children’s organizations and women’s shelters.  Kelci has been 

involved in Competitive Cheerleading and track and has been inducted into the National Honor Society.  

She works part-time at The Web, hosting parties for kids and adults.  She hopes to gain a lifelong 

learning experience from her term on the board and feels that it is a wonderful chance to expand her 

leadership experience. 

 

Kayla Richer, Troop 10416, is a Junior at Sylvania Northview High School and an Ambassador Girl 

Scout.  Kayla is active in her school, participating in Interact and Northview Leadership Academy.  She 

has attended Camp Libbey for nine years, going for three weeks each summer.  She participates in 

service projects with her church and has been on a mission trip to Tennessee to help the Morgan-Scott 

Project to rebuild houses and maintain their food and supply bank.  Participating in Hannah’s Socks is 

another favorite service project for Kayla.   She spends 2-3 hours each Saturday at Sunshine’s 

therapeutic riding barn, helping people with disabilities to ride horses.  Kayla hopes to represent Girl 

Scouts of today and tomorrow on the board.  She believes that sitting on the board will give her practice 

in leadership, business, and teamwork. 
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